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Dear parents and carers,

It is with great sadness this week that we are writing

to inform you that the former headteacher of

Highlands School, Bruce Goddard, died suddenly on

Tuesday evening of a heart attack.

Mr Goddard became the headteacher at Highlands

in September 2006 after our first headteacher left.

Mr Goddard improved behaviour, raised standards

and was headteacher when Highlands received its

two consecutive 'Outstanding' Ofsted grades, in

2011 and 2014. He was also an Ofsted inspector

himself. In 2018, as he was retiring, he was awarded

the 'Lifetime Achievement Award' at the Pearson

Teaching Awards (pictured right).

As headteacher for twelve years, Mr Goddard made many friendships with current and former staff. He

ran marathons with colleagues to raise money for charity, led staff exchanges with a school in China

and was a keen skier. He was a massive Spurs fan and watched them with colleagues at White Hart

Lane, Wembley and the London Stadium. He loved all sports and had recently been to Paris to watch

the Olympics. Colleagues who knew him are deeply moved and saddened by the news, as are our

former students who have been in touch with us.

Mr Goddard cared about the difference he was making to his students’ lives during his years as a

headteacher. He was never phased by the demands of the job, the stress it put him under or how hard

it got. He always gave his all. He believed in overcoming educational disadvantage, building resilience in

students and challenging inequality. He oversaw the introduction of our school values: determination,

aspiration, respect and equality. Those values live on today at Highlands as a testament to his work.

He had three daughters, grandchildren and had remarried in the past few years. Our thoughts and

prayers are with his family at this time.

We invite members of the school community to add a tribute to Mr Goddard and/or make a donation

to Great Ormond Street Hospital charity via this link - his family would love to hear your

stories/memories of him if you are able to share them.

1

https://brucegoddard.muchloved.com/


Key dates for this half term

● Thursday 10th October: DARE Day 1
● Friday 11th October: DARE Day 2
● Monday 14th October: early finish for open evening (students leave at 12:40pm)
● Tuesday 15th October: late start following open evening (students arrive at 11:20am)
● Friday 18th October: final day of half term (two week half term holiday commences)
● Monday 4th November: first day of new half term (students return to school)

Homework club - Years 7 & 8

Below are the details of the homework club that we will be running for year 7 and 8 students at

Highlands starting Monday 16th September 2024

Homework club

When: Monday, Tuesday Thursday and Friday

What time: 3.15-4 pm

Where: UC2 - Upstairs computer suite

Led by: The year 7 or 8 behaviour mentor will supervise the sessions

In order to minimise disruption we suggest that if you attend the session you stay for the duration of

the time. Although if you have completed all the homework set you will be free to leave school. There

will be access to computers in all sessions. A register will be taken every session and the time the

students arrive and leave will be recorded.

If for any reason we are unable to staff the homework club due to staff absence ect we will get a

message sent home to make you aware that students would be leaving at the normal time of 3.15pm.

Ed-Extra

Our Ed-Extra enrichment starts on Wednesday 18th September. Please check your child’s Google

Classroom over the weekend as the activity they will be participating in will be shared on this platform

along with the location and what clothing they will need to wear on that school day.

EMS lessons/ Music Ed-Extra

EMS music and music department lessons will be released over the weekend. Passes will be issued over

the course of w/c 16th September and timetables are now posted on the music board opposite Mrs

Miller’s room (MM5).

Please be aware, any changes to the timetables will be made on the board or, if informed in advance,

sent to parents ahead of time.
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Meet our Head Students for 2024 - 2025

We are proud to introduce our newly appointed Head Students for this academic year - Eleanor McHale

and Ethan Morgan. They have been selected for their outstanding leadership qualities, dedication, and

commitment to making a positive impact on our school community. Throughout the year, they will

work tirelessly to represent the student body, ensuring that every voice is heard and that meaningful

changes are made. We are confident that their efforts will inspire and lead our school towards

continued success.

3



Data Science & Artificial Intelligence Summer Experience with The

Alan Turing Institute

Our Highlands STEM programme in conjunction with The Brilliant

Club were able to help two of our A level students Lorena Kransniqi

and Hasan Kiymaz be successfully chosen to be a part of the

prestigious Alan Turing Summer Experience that was held at the

Alan Turing Institute the UK’s national institute for data science and

artificial intelligence.

Here is what Lorena had to say about the experience.

Well done to Lorena and Hasan for being successfully chosen to

attend this competitive programme and gaining this invaluable

work experience.

If you would like to get a chance to apply for experiences like this

keep your eye out for opportunities that Dr Len posts on your

STEM google classroom.

Happy STEMing!

Dr Len
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Duke of Edinburgh Bronze Award

Last weekend the year 11 Duke of Edinburgh participants completed their assessed expedition in the

Chelmsford area. They set off on Saturday morning with full rucksacks and a positive mindset to

navigate a route that they had planned to the campsite. Despite challenges on the way they all safely

made it to camp where they showed the assessors their campcraft skills by putting their tents up and

cooking their dinner on a trangia stove. The mood in the camp was positive as they settled down for

the night in their tents. Despite the thunder and lightning in Enfield we enjoyed a fairly storm free

night!

On Sunday all groups were up by

6am in the rain to cook their

breakfast and pack their rucksacks

ready for the second leg of their

journey. All groups were walking

by 8.30am and showed great

perseverance, determination and

teamwork to navigate to the finish

point and pass the expedition

section of the Duke of Edinburgh's

award.

Well done year 11, what a great

achievement. These students must

now ensure that they complete

the skills, volunteering and

physical sections and get a report

completed by the assessor for

each section in order to receive

their certificate.

The Duke of Edinburgh's award will be launched for year 10 just before October half term.

Mrs Walters
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A visit from Deaf Health charity SignHealth

We were excited to welcome SignHealth, the Deaf Health Charity, to visit our Deaf Base students for an

important session on healthy relationships. SignHealth’s Children and Young People Team, dedicated to

supporting deaf children and young people, provided essential guidance on staying safe, looking after

their wellbeing, and understanding changes in their bodies.

Their visit empowered our students by creating a safe learning environment where they gained the

knowledge and confidence to navigate relationships and personal health with a greater understanding.

Weekly Careers newsletter

In addition to our school weekly newsletter, students are being sent a

weekly careers newsletter with valuable information, featuring

exciting opportunities to apply to. Whether they are looking to

explore future paths or looking for guidance, the newsletter includes

resources to help plan next steps, employer and uni spotlights, job of

the week and much more.

Stay informed and take advantage of these exclusive invites! Read this

week’s newsletter via the link below.

Careers newsletter - Edition 2
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https://www.highlands.enfield.sch.uk/attachments/download.asp?file=5855&type=pdf


HPFA Meet and Greet - Thursday 19 September ‘24

Please join the Highlands Parents and Friends Association (HPFA) for a meet and greet on Thursday

19th September from 6.30pm until 8pm in the school hall. It will be a good opportunity for

parents/carers of new year 7s to learn how they can get involved! Refreshments and nibbles will be

available. We look forward to meeting you. To find out more about the HPFA, please visit the school

website.
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As a school, we want to reconnect with our former students so that we can keep in touch and let them

know about volunteering opportunities that will benefit our current students. We want to show them

the variety of pathways available to them after leaving Highlands School, and who better to showcase

this information, than former students!

We are working with education charity Future First to set this up, and all you need to do to get involved

is sign up here: Highlands School Alumni or alternatively scan the QR code below.

More information is on our website and if you have any questions please contact our Alumni

Programme Manager at Future First: Tara Human – tara.human@futurefirst.org.uk

British Science Week (STEM)

British Science Week is a ten-day celebration of everything science, technology, engineering, and
mathematics. This year the theme is 'Connections' and at Highlands we have been getting involved in
many different ways. All students were delivered an assembly on British Science Week and notified
how they can take part in the two competitions being held.

Competition 1 - We are encouraging students to ditch buying a daily plastic bottle and start using a
reusable drinks bottle instead (it would be preferable to fill up the bottle with water from home and if
necessary it can be topped up in school). This will also support our Eco-schools motto ‘Making the
green school… Truly green’. The Eco-school council reps will be attending each form group to note
which house has the most students using a reusable bottle. The winning house will receive 3,000
achievement points!

Competition 2- Each year group has been notified of different fun and engaging projects that can be
worked on at home. From designing a poster, researching careers in STEM, making a glider, creating
apps and lots more. Students are to upload their work on Google Classroom and the winners will be
announced at the start of the summer term. Students will be rewarded with Amazon gift vouchers.
Good luck!
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https://www.futurefirsthub.org.uk/register/highlands
https://www.highlands.enfield.sch.uk/page/?title=Alumni&pid=201
mailto:tara.human@futurefirst.org.uk


Student medical needs

If your child needs to take regular medication in school, please fill out the following Medicines Consent

Form to give the school consent to administer medication to your child. All medications that are kept in

school must be stored in the medical room. We recently sent out a medical and allergy survey to all

parents - thank you to all those who have completed this - if you haven’t already done so, please can

this be completed as soon as possible so we can update our records.

Mental health

We are continuously working hard to improve our understanding as a community of mental health, to

enable us to provide the best possible outcomes for the young people in our lives. If you are ever

concerned that your child is at risk due to very poor mental health please inform the school. You can

also contact one of these numbers to seek support from a specialist. The Crisis line is there to offer

guidance if your child may be having suicidal thoughts and is possibly in immediate danger. If you do

ever find yourself in a position where you need to use these resources for your child, please make the

school aware so we can provide appropriate support within school for your child.
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https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSf8ufdfMtqqNEKmmTZT93LJ07avfD-e4TaKew4PdCOEjW7irg/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSf8ufdfMtqqNEKmmTZT93LJ07avfD-e4TaKew4PdCOEjW7irg/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeUrqe0_j5935LDF8DjpsllaFlDhMZVGMqw2eU5iqxjp4Nltg/viewform


Safeguarding contacts

If you are concerned about your child’s wellbeing or the wellbeing of any other student at Highlands

School, please contact the school on 020 8370 1100 or email the DSL at staysafe@highlearn.uk. This

email address can also be used for students, parents and carers to share any safeguarding concerns or

to request support.

If you are concerned that a child has been harmed or is at risk of being harmed and school cannot be

contacted, please contact Enfield Children’s Multi-Agency Safeguarding Hub (MASH) on 020 8379 5555,

and all the police on 999 straight away.

Helpful numbers and websites

Childline: 0800 1111

NSPCC helpline: 0808 800 5000

The police: (if you are in danger): 999

LGBT switchboard: 0300 330 0630

Kooth: www.kooth.com - support service for students wellbeing

Multi Agency Safeguarding Hub: 0300 500 80 90

Barnardos: 0800 008 7005

Sign Health: https://signhealth.org.uk/contact/

Deaf young people: https://signhealth.org.uk/with-deaf-people/supporting-young-people/

Talk to someone….

● if you feel upset or worried about anything at all (even if you think it is not important)

● if you feel anxious or unable to cope

● if someone has hurt you physically, emotionally or mentally

● if you feel upset or worried about anything at all (even if you think it is not important)

● if you feel worried about someone at home

● if you are being threatened or forced to do things

● if someone has done something to you without your consent

● if you feel unsafe in school, at home or on the streets

● about anything else worrying you

Follow Highlands School on:

X@Highlands_sch

Instagram @highlandssch

YouTube Highlands School Enfield

Threads @Highlandssch

Facebook Highlands School
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